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The key issue for children under six is positive self-esteem. Children will 
play the game longer, try harder and overcome obstacles if the 
environment is conducive to building self esteem. The concept of "self" is 
learned, not by winning games, but by facing progressively difficult 
challenges. Earning success promotes higher levels of self-awareness, 
stronger self-image and self-confidence. The child up to the age of 6 is 
focused primary upon developing the self. At this stage all experiences 
should allow the child to fully engage the physical domain within the child. It 
would be destructive to make tactical demands on a six year old when they 
don't have the cognitive ability to comprehend the concept. "The make 
believe" ability of the child's mind is dominant at this stage. Most 
interactions of the make believe world can be unitized successfully in the 
very small sided game. Every touch can be a resounding success. 
Youngsters have very short attention spans and can't stand hearing verbal 
descriptions of observations from a coach. To much verbiage and the 
moment is lost. Players like to move and require constant opportunity to be 
successful. The under six player is developing a central nervous system 
that requires general movement with little refined skill. It's OK if a six year 
old cannot bend a ball at 40 yards, it's not in their abilities to master such a 
demand. If we try to teach this demand we waste time and destroy the 
child's motivation. The world of a six year old revolves around the 
imaginary victories they create in their realities. This is a normal phase and 
should be encouraged with corrections and criticisms held to a minimum. 
Given the correct environment the children will find a way to play. When 
levels of demand are to abstract in the full 11 v 11 game (tactics) or the 
physical demands to challenging the result is anger, helplessness and 
ultimately dropout.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


